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UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
 
In accordance with Title 40 of the United States Code of Federal Regulations, Section 
271.21(b)(4), the United States Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) is hereby giving notice 
of its proposal to approve the State of Vermont’s revised hazardous waste management program.  
 
Vermont has applied for final authorization for revisions to its hazardous waste program under 
the Resource Conservation and Recovery Act (RCRA).  EPA reviewed Vermont’s application 
and has made a determination, subject to public review and comment, that Vermont’s hazardous 
waste program revisions satisfy all of the requirements necessary to qualify for Final 
Authorization.  Vermont’s program revision authorization application will be available for public 
review at www.regulations.gov under Docket ID No. EPA-R01-RCRA-2022-0864.   
 
DATES: Comments on Vermont’s program revision authorization application must be received 
by the close of business thirty (30) days after publication in the Federal Register. The proposed 
Federal Register notice should be published in late February 2023. 
 
SUMMARY: The State of Vermont is seeking authorization for revisions to its hazardous waste 
management regulations and program.  Vermont initially received Final authorization to operate 
its Hazardous Waste Management Program on January 21, 1985, with subsequent authorized 
revisions.  Vermont submitted its application on November 29, 2022, for this latest update, and 
upon review EPA has determined that the State’s hazardous waste program revisions satisfy all 
of the requirements necessary to qualify for Final authorization.  Vermont is seeking 
authorization of state regulations for generators, e-manifest, pharmaceuticals, recalled airbags, 
aerosol cans, and import and export requirements.  A complete listing of the revisions can be 
found in the Federal Register. 
 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Sharon Leitch, RCRA Waste Management and 
Lead Branch; Land, Chemicals and Redevelopment Division; EPA Region 1, 5 Post Office 
Square, Suite 100 (Mail code 07-1), Boston, MA 02109-3912; phone: (617) 918-1647; e-mail: 
leitch.sharon@epa.gov 
 
 

mailto:leitch.sharon@epa.gov

